NOTICE OF AVAILABILITY

PROPOSED FEE-TO-TRUST PIT RIVER TRIBE BURNEY FEE-TO-TRUST AND
HOUSING/TRIBAL COUNCIL CHAMBERS/OFFICES/MEETING SPACE PROJECT
FONSI

Notice is hereby given that the Bureau of Indian Affairs (BIA), Pacific Regional Office, has made a Finding
of No Significant Impact (FONSI) dated February 3, 2025, for the transfer of seven parcels (Assessor
Parcel Numbers 028-170-015, 028-410-014, 028-410-015, 028-410-016, 028-410-018, 028-410-025, 028-
450-033) comprised of approximately 65.25- acres of tribally owned land in the town of Burney in Shasta
County, California (Project Site), into federal trust status for the Pit River Tribe (Tribe) for future
development of Tribal housing, Tribal Council Chambers, offices, and meeting space (Proposed Action).
The purpose of the Proposed Action is to meet tribal self-sufficiency, self-determination, and economic
development.

Based on the analysis and impacts in a previously released Environmental Assessment (EA) and the entire
administrative record, the BIA is issuing a FONSI. This finding ends the National Environmental Policy Act
(NEPA) environmental review process.

The FONSI is available for review on the internet at pitriver-burney-ea.com and at
https://ceganet.opr.ca.gov/2024120362 for the Pit River Burney Parcel 65.25-acre Fee-To-Trust Project.
Copies of the FONSI are also available for public review at the Burney Public Library at 37116 Main Street,
Burney, CA 96013. For additional information, please contact Jennifer Bonhome, Environmental
Protection Specialist, Bureau of Indian Affairs, Pacific Region, at (916) 936-6220 or by email at
jennifer.bonhome@bia.gov.




